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TAPE 119, SIDE A

003 VICE-CHAIR VANLEEUWEN:  Calls the meeting to order at 8:30 A.M.

PUBLIC HEARING -- SENATE BILL 1207 -- EXHIBITS A to K

Witnesses:Jim Coughlin, Four Corners Rod and Gun Club Gary Witmer,
President, Four Corners Rod and Gun Club Donna Jo King, Secretary, Gibbs
Community Club Rep. Larry Sowa, District 26 Rollie Rousseau, Deputy
Director, Oregon Department of Fish and Wildlife Rod Ingram, Chief,
Wildlife Division, Oregon Department of Fish and Wildlife Linda Borine,
Vice-Chair, Oregon Fish and Wildlife Commission Gale F. Johnson,
Josephine County Sportsmen's Association Chuck Woosley, Wildlife
Committee Chairman, Izaak Walton League of America, Inc. Gary Barnett,
Roseburg Rod & Gun Club Maj. Roy Hyder, Fish and Wildlife Enforcement
Division, Oregon State Police Ken Jacobson, Executive Director, Oregon
Hunters Association

008 BETH PATRINO:  Describes the bill (EXHIBIT A).

-We have two amendments.  SB 1207-1, Proposed Amendments to Senate Bill
120 7, dated 5/14/91 (EXHIBIT B) and SB 1207-3, Proposed Amendments to
Senate Bill 1207, dated 5/27/91 (EXHIBIT C).



024 JIM COUGHLIN, Four Corners Rod and Gun Club:  Presents testimony in
support of SB 1207 (EXHIBIT D) and Support Materials (EXHIBIT E).

055 REP. JOSI:  Did you approach the Senate with this amendment (SB
1202-3) and what was their reaction?

COUGHLIN:  Yes, but we were only given a short amount of time.  None of
the other proponents were allowed to testify.

REP. JOSI:  Did they address the amendment in work session?

COUGHLIN:  It lost 4 to 3.

REP. JOSI:  Describe the existing hunter education programs and how
they're funded?

COUGHLIN:  Youths are taught safety and sportsmanship, but they don't
get any firearms training.

081 REP. JOSI:  Who runs the programs and how are they funded?

COUGHLIN:  MIKE BICKLER, the Hunter Education Coordinator for the Oregon
Department of Fish and Wildlife supervises the program and the fund.

-The Shooting Manual (EXHIBIT E) tells the requirements for getting
grants.

-Each club has to match dollar for dollar.

REP. JOSI:  Grants for what?

COUGHLIN:  To help finance range improvements.

REP. JOSI:  Will the bill change the design of the whole program?

COUGHLIN:  No.  He presents a history of the funding.

REP. JOSI:  Are shooting ranges privately owned?

COUGHLIN:  Some are, some are run by counties.

REP. JOSI:  Do they charge fees?

COUGHLIN:  Our range isn't open to the public on a daily basis.

-He describes their club.

168 REP. DWYER:  Do police ranges get some of this money?

COUGHLIN:  No.

REP. DWYER:  Do ranges that charge fees get some of this money?

COUGHLIN:  Yes.

REP. DWYER:  Why should we give money to them?

176 GARY WITMER, President, Four Corners Rod and Gun Club:  Most ranges
are privately owned.



-The state police have approached us to use our range.  We're working
with SHERIFF PRINSLOW about using our range.

-Some of the ranges charge usage fees.  Most of them are open to the
public.

REP. DWYER:  Would you object if we withheld money from those that
charge fees?

WITMER:  No.

-The committee that handles this funding has set up ridged criteria. 
It's hard to get the money.

REP. DWYER:  Do you have a list of the ranges that this money went to?

COUGHLIN:  Four Corners, Josephine County--

REP. DWYER:  Give me the list.

COUGHLIN:  Will supply it.

201 DONNA JO KING, Secretary, Gibbs Community Club:  Presents testimony
in support of SB 1207 (EXHIBIT F).

228 WITMER:  Describes the hunter proficiency program they helped ODFW
put together.

-Clubs want to promote hunter education programs, but many clubs don't
have the facilities.

VICE-CHAIR VANLEEUWEN:  Are you in support of the fee increases?

WITMER:  Yes.

COUGHLIN:  Yes.

-Describes activities at his club.

279 REP. DWYER:  Every club he checked that gets funding charges fees.

294 REP. LARRY SOWA, District 26:  Describes the need for the increased
fees.

330 REP. JOSI:  Refers to Department of Fish and Wildlife and Department
of Agriculture Budgets and Fee Bills (EXHIBIT G) which lists programs
that will be cut if fees are not increased.

REP. SOWA:  Describes the current funding.

-This isn't to backfill Measure 5.  This is due to the normal increase
in inflation.  Not as many hunters are getting into the field.

372 REP. DWYER:  What justifies the increases to these programs?

REP. SOWA:  That was the decision of Ways and Means.

REP. DWYER:  A political decision.

REP. SOWA:  That's a process we are trying to correct with this bill.



REP. DWYER:  These fees are tied to these programs?

REP. SOWA:  We hope to have the fee increase melded into the budget.

REP. DWYER:  Are the fees tied to this program?

REP. SOWA:  At this time.

-He has asked Ways and Means to hold the Department of Fish and Wildlife
budget until this committee makes a determination on this bill.

408 REP. DOMINY:  Does this have a referral to Ways and Means?

-It's already been there.

REP. NORRIS:  It's their bill.

REP. SOWA:  Presents a history of SB 1207.

428 VICE-CHAIR VANLEEUWEN:  Have the number of licenses been reduced
because of the deadline to buy a license?

REP. SOWA:  Historically, when there are fee increase or deadlines there
have been drop-offs.  It returns to the original level over time.

447 REP. DWYER:  The department has a $3.00 non-refundable application
fee.

-Just as many people apply for a license and those who aren't successful
still have to pay the application fee.

REP. SOWA:  Describes how the Emergency Board determined that it costs
them $3.00 to process the applications.

TAPE 120, SIDE A

030 REP. SOWA:  Describes SB 1207-1, Proposed Amendments to SB 1207,
dated 5/14/91 (EXHIBIT B).

053 VICE-CHAIR VANLEEUWEN:  We previously had a similar amendment that
talked about mountain sheep.

REP. SOWA:  Presented this amendment for a different bill.

065 REP. NORRIS:  The word raffle is already in the bill.  Are you
proposing we have an auction and a raffle or two raffles?

REP. SOWA:  We are setting them separately to see which one generates
enough money and is fair to the people.

087 ROLLIE ROUSSEAU, Deputy Director, Oregon Department of Fish and
Wildlife:  Presents testimony in support of SB 1207 (EXHIBIT H).

109 REP. JOSI:  You said this has nothing to do with Ballot Measure 5.

-Wasn't the shift of $661,000 for police enforcement from the hunter to
the fish side a result of Ballot Measure 5?

ROUSSEAU:  That's correct.  We're trying to restore these positions



prior to Measure 5.

-This doesn't restore these positions completely.  That's being
addressed in other bills.

-These particular positions weren't lost because of Ballot Measure 5.

126 VICE-CHAIR VANLEEUWEN:  This doesn't take the -3 amendments into
account?

ROUSSEAU:  This bill has revenue for hunting safety and shooting ranges.

-He continues with the proposed fees, page 1 of his testimony.

169 VICE-CHAIR VANLEEUWEN:  How does it raise more the next biennium?

ROUSSEAU:  Explains.

176 REP. MEEK:  Is the $3.5 million from the licensing tags?

ROUSSEAU:  Yes.

-He discusses the importance of restoring the state police positions.

206 REP. NORRIS:  What is the total budget that this $3.5 million will
be added to?

ROD INGRAM, Chief, Wildlife Division, Oregon Department of Fish and
Wildlife:  About $22 million.

REP. NORRIS:  That's just for the Wildlife Division?

INGRAM:  Correct.

REP. NORRIS:  With these numbers on top of that?

ROUSSEAU:  $26.5 million is the Governor's recommended budget.

REP. NORRIS:  What would this money be used for?

INGRAM:  Explains.

241 REP. NORRIS:  Does this include winter feeding?

INGRAM:  Yes.  Most of it is tied into our wildlife areas.

254 REP. DWYER:  Is the $2.3 million for fisheries based on 1.09 or 1.25
percent?

INGRAM:  Guesses it's based on the 1.25.

REP. DWYER:  How much involvement does the department have in this
political approach of making us need something by threatening needed
programs?

ROUSSEAU:  Ways and Means did not ask for our input.

293 REP. MCTEAGUE:  Why is this list a lower priority than what's in the
wildlife division budget?



INGRAM:  Ways and Means did ask me for my priorities.

-He describes the programs he tried to protect.

367 REP. DWYER:  There were no political considerations?

INGRAM:  No; he tried to protect programs he felt were necessary.

REP. DWYER:  The State Police are not necessary?

INGRAM:  The State Police decision was made as a department choice.

387 ROUSSEAU:  Unlike previous sessions this fee increase will maintain
current programs.

413 REP. DWYER:  What happens if we passed this bill but deleted
sections 4 and 5?

ROUSSEAU:  They'd probably have the ability to raise revenue, but they
would not be able to expend the funds unless the budget was modified by
Ways and Means.

REP. DWYER:  What if we sent this down without reference to these
particular programs?

ROUSSEAU:  They would probably incorporate the expenditure limitation
within our budget.

TAPE 119, SIDE B

018 REP. VANLEEUWEN:  The licenses that bring in the most money have
considerable increases.

REP. DWYER:  Twenty-five percent for resident tags, 31 percent for the
elk tag.

ROUSSEAU:  In total it's between 20 and 25 percent.

-Hunting license sales are static and have decreased and will probably
continue to decrease.

REP. DWYER:  People getting less for more.

ROUSSEAU:  We cannot maintain the levels of hunting we once had.

049 REP. NORRIS:  How long have the current fees been in effect?

ROUSSEAU:  The last increase was in 1987.

REP. NORRIS:  Do you know what's happened to the consumer price index in
that period?

ROUSSEAU:  He guesses it's 20 percent.

REP. NORRIS:  Is that in line with this increase?

ROUSSEAU:  This is an inflationary increase.

-We hope to maintain the wildlife program for the next four years with
this fee increase.



REP. NORRIS:  Is there an application fee separate from the price of the
tag?

ROUSSEAU:  The $3 application fee is non-refundable.  The tag fee is
refundable.

063 REP. VANLEEUWEN:  Wishes that incomes in my district had remained
stable.

-We are asking those people who are impacted by the spotted owl to pay
more.

ROUSSEAU:  There is no relationship between this bill and the spotted
owl.

087 CHAIR SCHROEDER:  If you raise the fees will that reduce your sales
so you come up with the same amount of money?

ROUSSEAU:  Traditionally, sales decreased about three percent with fee
increases.

-We didn't see this drop the last time the fees increased.

-We can find out what our economist estimated our drop would be for this
increase.

104 CHAIR SCHROEDER:  Has there been more poaching since the fees
increased?

ROUSSEAU:  Does not know.

REP. DWYER:  When dump fees are increased more people dump garbage on
the side of the road.

ROUSSEAU:  He doesn't think poaching is a major problem.

-Our fees are extremely reasonable compared to other recreational
activities.

CHAIR SCHROEDER:  We're seeing more and more people fishing and hunting
for survival.

123 REP. MEEK:  What do you think about the SB 1207-1 amendments?

INGRAM:  Has no objection with the amendment.

-The auction for the sheep tag has generated a fair amount of money.

REP. DWYER:  How many people in my district bid on the sheep tag?

INGRAM:  All successful bidders came from out of state.

-Because of the auctions we have increased the opportunities for
residents of the state.

165 REP. NORRIS:  Would like to hear from the representative from the
Fish and Wildlife Commission.

169 LINDA BORINE, Vice-Chair, Oregon Fish and Wildlife Commission:



Describes the public hearings for the department's budget.

-We have received no letters in opposition to the fee increases.

228 REP. DOMINY:  The intent of the SB 1207-3 amendments was not for the
budget to increase for hunter safety or range improvement.  We wanted to
put that percentage of revenue into statute.

-What's your position on these amendments and what do the numbers look
like?

ROUSSEAU:  We are currently spending $300,000 per biennium in hunter
eduction.

-This year we will be spending $65,000 for shooting range grants.

-To maintain that same level of service on line 5 change "2.5" to "1.5"
and add "hunting" before "licenses".

-Given our projection of income this biennium that would raise about
$375,000.

-On line 7, delete "25" and insert "20", which would increase the
shooting range portion $10,000.

REP. DOMINY:  Clarifies.

282 REP. DWYER:  Has no problem with that.

-He has a problem giving money to ranges that charge fees.

CHAIR SCHROEDER:  Does the $65,000 go to building ranges or maintenance?

INGRAM:  Either.

-He describes the committee that reviews the requests.

-We require public access, but they still might charge for sighting.

312 REP. MEEK:  There is a policy that a percentage from tag fees funds
private ranges?

ROUSSEAU:  We believe in a strong hunter education program.  There is a
lot of public interest in the shooting range aspect.

REP. MEEK:  Is there any distinction in your budget where the revenue
comes from?

ROUSSEAU:  In the last biennium it was either license fees or federal
dollars.

-It is from license fees in the proposed budget.

359 REP. NORRIS:  Current statute provides for some support of these
ranges?

ROUSSEAU:  There is no legislative direction to spend money on ranges.

REP. NORRIS:  Nothing prevents you?



ROUSSEAU:  No.  Nothing says we have to.

CHAIR SCHROEDER:  If you had to cut the budget would that be one of the
first things to go?

ROUSSEAU:  Hunter education wouldn't go, but shooting ranges would not
be a high priority.

REP. VANLEEUWEN:  Welcomes Lebanon Middle School honor students.

CHAIR SCHROEDER:  Welcomes the students.

403 GALE F. JOHNSON, Josephine County Sportsmen's Association: 
Describes the fees they charge for use of their range.

433 CHUCK WOOSLEY, Wildlife Committee Chairman, Izaak Walton League of
America, Inc.:  Presents testimony in support of SB 1207 (EXHIBIT I).

TAPE 120, SIDE B

030 GARY BARNETT, Roseburg Rod & Gun Club:  Testifies in support of SB
1207 and SB 1207-3 amendments.

044 CHAIR SCHROEDER:  Do you support the changes in the amendments?

BARNETT:  Yes.

REP. NORRIS:  How elaborate or formal must the ranges be?

055 JOHNSON:  Safety is the main consideration.  You need sound
instruction and certified instructors.  He describes his facility and
the fees they charge.

MAJOR ROY HYDER, Fish and Wildlife Enforcement Division, Oregon State
Police:  Presents testimony in support of SB 1207 (EXHIBIT J).

151 REP. NORRIS:  Is poaching growing?

MAJ. HYDER:  It's a trend and is an indicator that wildlife has
increasing commercial value.

REP. NORRIS:  Have you ever considered civilian reserves for the State
Police?

MAJ. HYDER:  Yes.  They have been on his agenda.  Volunteers are not
free. He elaborates.

-We are going to try a pilot program this biennium.

196 CHAIR SCHROEDER:  Don't you administer the Catch a Wildlife Thief
Program?

MAJ. HYDER:  He describes the TIP Program (as it is now called).

CHAIR SCHROEDER:  Turn In Poachers?

MAJ. HYDER:  Yes.

213 KEN JACOBSON, Executive Director, Oregon Hunters Association: 
Presents testimony in support of SB  120 7 (EXHIBIT K).



303 REP. VANLEEUWEN:  Do you support the amendments?

JACOBSON:  We support them.

REP. VANLEEUWEN:  SB 1207-3 may take money from some of the programs you
support.

JACOBSON:  We rely on ODFW to make the judgements.

CHAIR SCHROEDER:  SB 1207-3 takes away any flexibility.

340 REP. NORRIS:  Does your association support the fee increases?

JACOBSON:  Yes.

COUGHLIN:  The fees come from the people who shoot.

CHAIR SCHROEDER:  Closes the Public Hearing.

-He recesses at 10:20 A.M.

-He reconvenes at 10:26 A.M.

WORK SESSION -- SENATE BILL 364 A-ENGROSSED -- EXHIBIT L

Witnesses:Joe Cortright, Executive Officer, Committee on Trade and
Economic Development Lynn Youngbar, Department of Economic Development
George Wyatt, Deputy Director, Economic Development Department

CHAIR SCHROEDER:  Opens the Work Session.

374 JOE CORTRIGHT:  Describes SB 364-A8, Proposed Amendments to Senate
Bill 364  A-Engrossed, dated 5/29/91.  These supplement the SB 364-A6
amendments.

TAPE 121, SIDE A

006 MOTION:  REP. JOSI:  Moves to adopt SB 364-A8, Proposed Amendments
to Senate Bill 364 A-Engrossed, dated 5/29/91.

CHAIR SCHROEDER:  You've deleted "appropriating money", does that mean
this doesn't go to Ways and Means?

CORTRIGHT:  That was deleted by Legislative Counsel.  It probably has to
do with the deletion of the separate account in the General Fund.

-Since this bill creates a set of new responsibilities it has a fiscal
impact.  It skipped Senate Ways and Means with the understanding it
would ultimately end up in Ways and Means on the House side.

020 REP. MEEK:  On page 6, line 17, "corporation by rule..." was left
in. Shouldn't we delete from line 17 on?

CORTRIGHT:  You could delete the references to the corporation and
rulemaking.

REP. MEEK:  Doesn't see anything here that needs to be in statute.  The
Economic Development Department could do all this by rule.



CORTRIGHT:  You could easily make that be the Economic Development
Department by rule.

-The substance of that section deals with the details of a program that
the corporation or department could operate.

048 MOTION:  REP. MEEK:  Moves to conceptually amend the motion on the
Floor.  On page 6, lines 17, 19, 31 and 49 and on page 7 line 9 delete
"corporation" and insert "Economic Development Department".

066 REP. VANLEEUWEN:  Why put it under the Economic Development
Department rather than the people who are operating it under their
auspices?

-Aren't we setting up a corporation under the Economic Development
Department?

REP. MEEK:  On page 7, lines 13 and 14, delete "corporation" and insert
"Economic Development Department".

089 LYNN YOUNGBAR, Department of Economic Development:  It makes sense
for the department to have the rulemaking authority, but she does not
think it needs to be in the statute.

CORTRIGHT:  The department already has rulemaking authority.

-You have a choice of setting the administrative and rulemaking
authority in the department and by reference the director or vesting it
in the group of people who form the board of directors.

CHAIR SCHROEDER:  In that case we wouldn't need to make these changes.

REP. DOMINY:  Opposes the motion.

REP. MEEK:  It needs to be clear that the Economic Development
Department is in charge.  If policy making is left up to the board it
will create a conflict.

REP. VANLEEUWEN:  What's the department's response?

-She opposes the amendment.

140 YOUNGBAR:  We would prefer to have the rulemaking authority.  It
would make it simpler for us.

REP. VANLEEUWEN:  Isn't it better to have the people involved bring in
their ideas?

YOUNGBAR:  We would consult with the corporation as we drafted the
rules.

CHAIR SCHROEDER:  Are you ready to work on this in the House Trade and
Economic Development Committee?

YOUNGBAR:  Yes.

164 GEORGE WYATT, Deputy Director, Economic Development Department: 
REP. MEEK's motion is consistent with our intent.

REP. VANLEEUWEN:  JOE?



CORTRIGHT:  Do you want the rules adopted by the Director of the
Economic Development Department or by this board of directors?

REP. DWYER:  Subsequent appointments are not taken care of.

YOUNGBAR:  That issue came up after the amendments were submitted.

REP. DWYER:  After the initial appointments we have no control over who
serves on the board.

YOUNGBAR:  There is a sunset in two years.

-The Governor appoints the first seven.  Within one year they have to
have a plan to be self-appointing.

REP. DWYER:  Has no confidence in a sunset.

YOUNGBAR:  The Trade and Economic Development Committee reviews this.

REP. DWYER:  Sunsets don't happen.

216 CHAIR SCHROEDER:  We're probably not using the term "corporation"
correctly.

REP. DWYER:  That's because of the relating clause.

-We need language that gives us some control.

REP. MEEK:  Calls for the question.

243 VOTE:  The motion to adopt REP. MEEK's amendment passes 5 to 2.

NAY:  REP. DOMINY, REP. VANLEEUWEN.

255 VOTE:  The motion to adopt SB 364-A8 amendments passes unanimously.

260 REP. NORRIS:  What's the source of funding?

YOUNGBAR:  It's a line item in the lottery budget.

266 MOTION:  REP. MEEK:  Moves SB 364-A6, Proposed Amendments to Senate
Bill 354 A-Engrossed, dated 5/27/91.

CHAIR SCHROEDER:  Hearing no objection the motion passes.

285 MOTION:  REP. VANLEEUWEN:  Moves Senate Bill 364 A-Engrossed as
amended to the House Committee on Trade and Economic Development with a
do pass recommendation.

294 REP. DWYER:  We are sending this with direction, not with a blank
check.

307 VOTE:  The motion passes unanimously.

PUBLIC HEARING -- SENATE BILL 519 A-ENGROSSED

CHAIR SCHROEDER:  Opens the Public Hearing.

-He closes the Public Hearing.



WORK SESSION -- SENATE BILL 519 A-ENGROSSED

CHAIR SCHROEDER:  Opens the Work Session.

325 MOTION:  REP. MEEK:  Moves Senate Bill 519 A-Engrossed to the Floor
of the House with a do pass recommendation.

VOTE:  The motion carries 6 to 0.

EXCUSED:  REP. VANLEEUWEN.

WORK SESSION -- SENATE BILL 1207

CHAIR SCHROEDER:  Opens the Work Session.

350 MOTION:  REP. DOMINY:  Moves to adopt SB 1207-3, Proposed Amendments
to Senate Bill 1207, dated 5/27/91 with the following changes:  On page
1, line 5, delete "2.5" and insert "1.5", and after "from" insert
"hunting" and on line 7, delete "25" and insert "20".

371 REP. MEEK:  Will not support the amendments, because of the policy
ramifications.

-We have a strong program.  We shouldn't take away their flexibility. 
This is a policy issue and not something to set in statute.

408 REP. DWYER:  Concurs.

-He questions the wisdom of putting into statute provisions of giving
public money to private clubs.

433 REP. NORRIS:  Current statute doesn't prohibit funding private
ranges.

-He concurs with the previous speakers and can't accept the amendments.

460 REP. DOMINY:  Would hate for hunter safety to disappear.  It should
be a high priority.

TAPE 122, SIDE A

023 REP. JOSI:  Opposes the amendment.

-We could amend SB 1207-3 and insert things like the State Police
enforcement contract.

032 REP. MEEK:  Calls for the question.

CHAIR SCHROEDER:  ROLLIE ROUSSEAU said that the hunter education program
is a top priority.

ROUSSEAU:  Hunter safety is required by statute.

REP. DOMINY:  Withdraws his motion.

044 MOTION:  REP. DWYER:  Moves to adopt SB 1207-1, Proposed Amendments
to Senate Bill 1207, dated 5/14/91.

CHAIR SCHROEDER:  Hearing no objection the motion passes.



049 MOTION:  REP. DWYER:  Moves Senate Bill 1207 as amended to the
Committee on Ways and Means with a do pass recommendation.

REP. JOSI:  Will support this if we remove the do pass recommendation.

REP. MEEK:  Calls for the question.

060 VOTE:  The motion carries 5 to 1.

NAY:  REP. JOSI.

EXCUSED:  REP. VANLEEUWEN.

CHAIR SCHROEDER:  We need unanimous consent to suspend the rules.

MOTION:  REP. MEEK:  Moves to suspend the rules to reconsider Senate
Bill 120 2.

CHAIR SCHROEDER:  Hearing no objection the motion passes.

WORK SESSION -- SENATE BILL 1202 B-ENGROSSED -- EXHIBIT N

Witness:Jeff Curtis, Oregon Department of Fish and Wildlife

CHAIR SCHROEDER:  Opens the Work Session.

080 MOTION:  REP. DWYER:  Moves to adopt SB 1202-B3, Proposed Amendments
to Senate Bill 1203 B-Engrossed, dated 5/29/91 (EXHIBIT N), with the
deletion of line 1.

CHAIR SCHROEDER:  What's the problem we need to correct?

085 JEFF CURTIS, Oregon Department of Fish and Wildlife:  The Native
Americans have a treaty right to catch steelhead and other salmon.

REP. MEEK:  Calls for the question.

099 CHAIR SCHROEDER:  Hearing no objection the motion passes.

MOTION:  REP. DWYER:  Moves Senate Bill 1202 B-Engrossed as amended to
the Committee on Ways and Means.

VOTE:  The motion carries 6 to 0.

EXCUSED:  REP. DOMINY.

113 MOTION:  REP. JOSI:  Asks for unanimous consent to allow REP.
VANLEEUWEN to vote on Senate Bill 519 A-Engrossed and Senate Bill 1207.

REP. VANLEEUWEN:  Votes no on Senate Bill 1207.

REP. VANLEEUWEN:  Votes aye on Senate Bill 519 A-Engrossed.

CHAIR SCHROEDER:  Adjourns at 11:05 A.M.

Submitted by:



Edward C. Klein, Committee Assistant
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